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American Fork High School 

School Community Council 

Minutes 

Wednesday, April 20, 2011 

1:00 p.m. in Media Center 
 
Members Present 

 
Carolyn H. Merrill (Principal)   Debbi John (Forbes)   

Holly Clayton (AFHS Counselor)   Dawna Major (Barratt)   

Janice Comer-Miller (AFHS Certified)   Barbara Murdoch (Deerfield) 

Gina Nicholes (AFHS Classified)  Carrie Perucca (At Large) 

   Ron Ulloa (Legacy) 

   Jennifer Vawdrey (Shelley) 

Members Absent 

 

Jennifer Barton   

Lesa Whitehead  

Jenoa Esplin 

Jared Hall 

Samantha Hunt 

 
Rob Smith and Rhonda Bromley from Alpine School District, presented bond history and future concerns to city patrons, 

district employees, PTSA and SCC members.  Meeting started at 1:00 and ended at 2:15. 

 
SCC Meeting began at 2:15 with Principal Carolyn Merrill handing out copy of School Trust Land report that was 

submitted. 

 

Principal Merrill addressed issues presented by SCC members.  Driving range being moved south and improvements 

added so road closed until construction completed.  Adds more parking at north end of range.     

 

Ron Ulloa concerns about students not getting enough driving range time.  Principal explained teachers doubled up 

students to drive and they are required to drive so many hours so all students got driving hours in.  Mr. Ulloa said some 

students sent to class instead of driving.  Holly Clayton explained half of students take drivers ed. class and other half 

take study skills class.  All students drive after school on range or out on road.  Mr. Ulloa said he would ask parents 

further questions because it appears the confusion was with the study skills class. 

 

Principal Merrill explained yearly school schedule is set a year in advance.  Dates of dances are set according to 

acquiring venue large enough to hold dances.  SCC members asked if yearly calendar could be given to them at next 

meeting.  Principal Merrill introduced Dan Biolo, assistant principal, and said he would be doing the scheduling and he 

could give the schedule to the committee at their next meeting. 

 

Principal Merrill said she and Mr. Ulloa would still have to discuss and work on the Jazz Band issue.   

 

Secretary asked if there was anyone who could help with the SCC voting on Wednesday night May 27.   Two sessions: 

5:30 to 6:30 and 6:30 to 7:30.  Please get back with her. 

 

Next SCC meeting will be Monday, May 16, at 3:00. 
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